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Office of the State Engineer 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 821, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3581 

www.water.state.co.us 

December 12, 2018 
 
Nina Ruiz 
El Paso County Development Services Department 
DSDcomments@elpasoco.com  
 
RE: High Plains, Filing No. 1 Subdivision 

Part of the SW ¼ of the SE ¼, Section 19, T11S, R65W, 6th P.M. 
 Water Division 1, Water District 8 
 
Dear Ms. Ruiz, 
 
We have reviewed the submittal documents related to High Plains Subdivision, concerning the 
above referenced proposal to subdivide a 39.4 acre parcel into 7 single-family residential lots of 
approximately 5 acres.  
 
The comments from our previous letter, dated July 25, 2018, regarding the water supply still 
apply. 
  
Should you or the Applicant have any questions, please contact Ailis Thyne of this office at 303-
866-3581 x8216. 

       

Sincerely, 
 
 
Joanna Williams, P.E. 
Water Resource Engineer  


